DRAUGHTON  PARISH  COUNCIL
Minutes of a Meeting of the Council held on Wednesday 10 February 2016 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm
Present:   
Cllr S Plunkett – in the Chair


Cllr M Billing

Cllr W Bell


Mrs J Markham – Clerk



In attendance: Cty Cllr R Heseltine






District Cllr G Quinn






Local Electors – 3
Absent:
Cllr EM Curtis






Cllr R Clayton
1. Election of Chairman of Meeting
In the absence of both the Chairman and Vice-Chairman of the Council, it was RESOLVED (proposed: Cllr Billing; seconded: Cllr Bell): “That Cllr S Plunkett be and he is hereby elected Chairman of the Meeting with immediate effect.”

Cllr Plunkett took the Chair.

2. Apologies for Absence

Cllr E M Curtis
Cllr R Clayton

Reasons for absence (for personal reasons) approved.

3. Disclosure of Interests
Members were invited to disclose any interests (not already listed in the Register of Interests) relevant to the business of the meeting, and, if appropriate, to request dispensation pursuant to the Council’s Code of Conduct to participate in the business under discussion and vote on the matter.

Additional Interests disclosed: None.

Dispensation Requests received: None.

4. Minutes of the Meeting held on 18 December 2015
The Minutes of the Meeting of the Council held on 18 December 2015 were taken as read, approved as a true and correct record and signed by the Chairman of the Meeting.

5. Matters Arising 
(i) Superfast Broadband It was reported that LNC, now Boundless, were continuing to work on plans to make wireless superfast available in the village, possibly from March.  In the meantime, Openreach had installed a cabinet on the verge at Draughton Bottom.  Cty Cllr Heseltine reported that NYCC had made an additional £3m available to help deliver superfast infrastructure to rural communities in the county.
(ii) Locality Fund – Application for Defibrillator The Clerk reported that the Dales Care Home had been invited to contribute to the purchase of a defibrillator, but a response had not yet been received.  After discussion, Members confirmed their intention to acquire a defibrillator for the village, and it was accordingly, RESOLVED (proposed: Cllr Bell; seconded: Cllr Billing): “THAT an application be made to the Locality Fund for a grant of £750 towards the cost of a defibrillator, the balance of funding required to be decided as necessary at a future meeting, and that the Clerk be authorised to complete the application form accordingly.”  
The Clerk was asked to continue researching potential sources of additional funds.
(iii) 95 Speed Aware A form had been completed to register complaints with the speed of vehicles along the A65 Draughton bypass.
6. Financial Matters

(1) Payments made (as authorised) in the month were noted as follows:

(i) Hi-vis jackets - £14

(ii) Donation to CAB - £50

(2) Month’s accounts for approval: None this month
(3) The Clerk reported on proposed “sector-led” external audit arrangements, which, unless a resolution to opt out was passed, were due to take effect in 2017.  It was then RESOLVED: “That the Council remain automatically opted in to the Sector Led Body audit regime, set up under the Local Audit and Accountability Act 2014, as notified by the National Association of Local Council, and as due to take effect from the 2017 audit of 2016/17 accounts.”
(4) The Clerk reported that grant funding of £420.60 had been received from the Smaller Bodies Transparency Fund.

7. Correspondence
(i) Queen’s Birthday Celebrations The Clerk reported on a request from Beamsley Parish Meeting that the two parishes join together to celebrate lighting a beacon for the Queen’s birthday on 21 April.  It was noted that as well as the beacon event, there was to be another opportunity for nationwide community celebrations on the day of the Patron’s Lunch on 12 June.  The Clerk noted that £250 had initially been budgeted for village events.   
After discussion, it was RESOLVED: “That, in principle, and with actual sums to be agreed during the process of event planning, financial support of up to £500 be made available for contributions towards the costs of village events associated with the Queen’s birthday.”  It was agreed to discuss the proposal from Beamsley, together with suggestions for celebrating the Patron’s Lunch, with representatives of the Village Hall Trustees and St Augustine’s Church at a joint meeting to be held later in the evening.  District Cllr Quinn offered to check plans with Beamsley parish meeting and report back to the Clerk. 
[It was decided at the joint meeting that voluntary effort would be concentrated on the organisation of the Patron’s Lunch, but that villagers could also be given the opportunity of participating in any beacon event organised by Beamsley, or in the beacon-lighting  planned to take place at Holy Trinity.]
(ii) Local Plan  Advance notice of a second pre-publication consultation on the draft Local Plan, due to run from 3 March to 14 April, was noted.

(iii) E-Correspondence  Newsletters circulated for information were noted.  The report from NY Now on progress with stabilisation repairs to the A59 was discussed, with Cty Cllr Heseltine reporting on future plans for the re-alignment of the route.
8. Date of next Council Meeting
The next meeting would be held on Wednesday 9 March 2016
The meeting closed at 8.15pm.
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